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Office of the Governor
Attention: Ted Pitts, Chief of Staff 
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Hon. Hugh K. Leatherman, Sr. 
President Pro Tempore of the Senate 
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, SC 29202

Hon. James H. Lucas
Acting Speaker of the House 
P.O.Box 11867
Columbia, SC 29211

Hon. Mitchell M. Zais 
Superintendent of Education 
1429 Senate Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Re: Response to Proviso 7.5 and Progress Report

Dear Sirs:

Attached please find a Progress Report on the John de la Howe School since 
our June 30 report along with a report in response to Proviso 7.5. These 
reports include updates on our Board of Trustees, agency leadership, 
accreditation status, collaboration with other agencies for technical assistance, 
and stakeholder involvement.

The agency has completed an extensive strategic planning process and has 
submitted its Annual Accountability Report to the Executive Budget Office 
and “district” and school planning documents to the Department of Education.

With the filing of these reports and with new leadership and strategic plan in 
place, the Board of Trustees is confident the agency is capable of continuing to 
operate as an independent state agency, as established in the enabling 
legislation, Education Code Section 59-49-10.

Members of the Senate Finance Subcommittee on K-12 Education are 
scheduled to visit and tour the campus on October 24. Other senators are 
encouraged to participate. Tours are being scheduled for members of the
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House Ways and Means Subcommittee on Special Schools and other representatives as well 
members of the State Board of Education. Additional tours can be scheduled, and we are 
available to respond to any questions you may have. We are always open to your suggestions 
for improving services and creating brighter futures for some of South Carolina's most 
vulnerable children and youth. We appreciate your support in this mission.

Sincerely,

President
Barbara Devinney 
Board Chair

co: Sen. John E. Courson
Sen. Robert W. Hayes, Jr.
Sen. Floyd Nicholson 
Rep. W. Brian White
Rep. Kenny Bingham
Rep. J. Anne Parks
Inspector General Patrick Maley 
Mr. Barry Bolen, SBE Chair 
Mr. Scott English, SDE 
Ms. Meka Childs, SDE 
Ms. Brenda Hart, EBO


